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òGOOD              NEWSó 
 

FROM FATHER PATRICK 

Over the last 2000 years, the 
Church ï the gathered            
community of the Disciples of 
Jesus ï has changed                 
dramatically.  From a small 
group of about 140, the gathered 
community of the Disciples of 
Jesus grew and spread across the 
known world.  They gathered by 
the rivers, the town wells, the 
marketplaces, and in homes.  
There were no buildings, no 
prayer books, and no standard 
ritual.  The followers of Jesus 
gathered, talked about Jesus, read 
some of Paulôs letters, broke 
bread, and shared a common 
meal. 
 
As the gathered community     
continued to grow, the Word of 
Scripture was added to the    
gathering, the breaking of bread 
in communion was separated 
from the common meal, and  

buildings became a gathering 
space.  Christianity became the 
state religion and for about 
1,000 years grew in size,      
formality, and some would say 
ï lazy and corrupt.  Yes, great 
things were done:  the Good 
News was preached around the 
ever-growing known world, 
magnificent cathedrals and 
monasteries were built, and the 
Eucharist became formal with 
all kinds of things added to 
make it more formal.  One of 
the consequences of this was 
that both the organization of 
the church and the Eucharist 
moved away from the day-to-
day lives of the Disciples of 
Jesus. 
 
The Reformation was an      
attempt to reform the gathered 
community ï to get back to the 
basics of the early church.  A 

less formal way of celebrating      
Eucharist, an emphasis on the Word 
of Scripture, and a lessening of the 
difference between clergy and lay. 
But because of stubbornness on all 
sides of the Reformation, the     
gathered community of the         
Disciples of Jesus spun into the   
chaos of fraction, division,          
animosity, defensiveness, and sin. 
 
The advent of the Vatican Council 
II was an attempt by the Roman 
Catholic branch of the Jesus   
Movement to once again try to    
reform the gathered community.  A 
reemphasis on the Word, a revision 
of the rituals of Eucharist, and a   
recognition that many of the things 
that divided us were human-made 
not God directed.  Over the last 50 
years, the gathered community of 
the Disciples of Jesus has struggled 
to recognize and accept those things 
that bring us together and work on, 
and pray about, those things that 
still divide us.   
 
We live in a world that is rapidly 



rejecting the need for a gathered community of the 
Disciples of Jesus.  The ñIôm spiritual, not         
religiousò and the ñI can be a Christian on my 
ownò movements are the antithesis of what it 
means to be a Christian.  So what do we do?  We 
need to rethink what it means to be the gathered 
community of the Disciples of Jesus.  We need to 
rediscover what it means to be church.  We are too 
tied to the non-essentials of the gathered          
community.  We focus too much on the buildings, 
the rituals, the music, the process, and the           
human-made stuff instead of the Word and the 
Sacrament. 
 
We need to take an honest look at how we do 
church?  Do we need our buildings?  Do they add 
to our mission and ministry or do they hinder us?  
Is the money we pour into the maintenance, repair, 
upkeep, utilities, and insurance well spent or just 
maintaining a museum to the past.  Jesus tells us in 
the Gospel that no one puts new wine into old 
wineskins ï lest they break and the new wine be 
lost.  Are we trying to put the new wine of a new 
gathered community into the old wineskins of an 
outdated model of the church? 
 
Over the next few years, we will have to decide 
what all this means to us here at Saint Paul.  What 
role will our buildings play in our future?  Are 
there different ways we can be a gathered          
community of the Disciples of Jesus here in our 
town?  The Property Committee has been tasked to 
provide to the Vestry recommendations to be   
considered as it relates to our buildings and our 
future.  Last April, the Property Committee met 
with Chad Linder, the Director of Finance for the 
Diocese to solicit ideas and to get the perspective 
of the diocese.  It was a worthwhile and fruitful 
meeting as we begin the process of analysis,     
recommendations, and decisions. 
 
No matter what decisions are made ï we need to 
remember that the Church is ï the gathered     
community of the Disciples of Jesus ï no matter 
how and where it is gathered.  We must strive to 
see and use the abundance that God has given us 
and move out into the community to proclaim ï 
like the early followers of Jesus ï that the Jesus we 
follow is alive, with us, and his Word of Good 
News is as relevant today as it was 2,000 years 
ago. 
Peace and Blessings to all you! 
   ---Patrick+ 
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AUTO SHOW 
 
On Saturday, June 16, Columbia will host its 14th 
Annual ñThunder On The Riverò Auto Show.  
Saint Paul will offer a pancake breakfast from 7:30 
ï 10:00 a.m.  The cost for the breakfast will be 
$6.00 ($3.00 for seconds) and $3.00 for children 
12 and under.  We will need volunteers to help 
with this breakfast.  In addition, the parish will 
have a food stand in the churchyard beginning at 
10:00 a.m. under the leadership of Peter Ollar and 
the ñHot Dog Kings.ò  We will need additional 
volunteers for the food and strawberry stands.  
Watch the bulletin for further details.  Beginning 
Sunday, May 20 there will be a sign-up sheet for 
donations of food and / or time for these three 
events ïall in one day. 
 
 

 



 

STRAWBERRY  
FESTIVAL 

 
Again, this year, the Saint Paul World-Famous Strawberry Festival will be held during the Annual 
ñThunder On The Riverò Auto Show - Saturday, June 16.  Please note that the Strawberry Festival will 
not be held during the Columbia Art and Craft show on Saturday, June 30.  This is a major         fund-
raising and community-building effort of the parish and your help is needed.  First, put the date on your 
calendar and tell your friends and neighbors to come and support the parish.  Second, we need   volun-
teers.  Help is needed to prepare the strawberries, usually in early June.  We also need volunteers to staff 
the kitchen, bake tables, food stand, and the strawberry and ice cream table.  There will be sign-up sheets 
in the Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish Center (on the sign-up bulletin board) beginning on May 20.  Sign-up 
for one or more blocks of time ï many hands make a light load.  The Strawberry Festival Day is always 
a fun time to interact with your fellow parishioners and neighbors.  Your help in making this day a huge 
success is greatly appreciated.  Call the parish office (684-8496) if you have any questions or to volun-
teer to help with the Strawberry Festival Day.  We want to thank Suzanne Ollar for picking up the well-
worn baton of Jane Fritz and Mary Lynn Geltmacher. 

COLUMBIA ART AND CRAFT 

SHOW 

On Saturday, June 30, Columbia will 
host its Annual Art and Craft Show.  
The parish will have a food stand in 
the churchyard during the event ï 8:00 
a.m. ï 3:00 p.m.  Peter Ollar and his 
crack barbeque team ï ñThe Hot Dog 
Kingsò ï will be firing up the grill for 
the ñlargest hot dogs on Locust Streetò 
along with cool drinks and baked 
goods.  There will be a sign-up sheet 
in the Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish  
Center beginning May 27 for           
donations of time and / or food items. 

ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC 
 
Again this year we will combine our Annual Parish Picnic 
with the Annual Rim Parish Picnic.  The date is July 22 and 
it will be at Hope Episcopal Church, Mt Hope.  Put the date 
on your calendar and plan on joining with our brothers and 
sisters of the Rim Parishes in a time of fellowship.  Each 
person is asked to bring a salad, side dish, or dessert to 
share.  Hope Church will provide the entr®e and Saint Paul 
Episcopal Church will provide the beverages.  We begin 
with an outdoor Eucharist at 11:00 a.m. with the cook-out / 
picnic following.  The picnic takes places rain or shine ï we 
will just move indoors. 
 



S
A
I
N
T
 
P
A
U
L

ôS
 
O
U
T
R
E
A
C
H
 
M
I
N
I
S
T
R
I
E
S

 
FOOD BANK UPDATE 

 
Each week The Columbia Food Bank feeds hundreds of people in our community.  
They have a wide level of support from individuals, churches, business, and other 
organizations that enable them to keep up with the continued requests for assistance.  
The economy may be showing signs of recovery but the last, the least, and the lost 
are still suffering.  Even as we continue to struggle, we cannot forget our  brothers 
and sisters who are in pain and in need.  Since the beginning of the year through 
April 30, 2018, the food bank has fed 448 families, which represents 865   individu-
als and 17,513 meals.  The food bank can always use volunteers to help screen cli-
ents and bag food (Mondays) and distribute bagged food and restock the shelves 
(Tuesday and Wednesday).  The food bank hours are 9:30 ï 11:30 a.m.  Monday 
through Wednesday.  If you would like to help even once or twice a month, please 
call Danielle Peters at the food bank office (717-449-5101). 

FREE COMMUNITY BREAKFASTS 
 
Saint Paul and two other churches offer free 
Saturday morning Free Community     
Breakfasts each month from the kitchen of 
the Mary Elizabeth Bair Parish Center.   A 
hot breakfast of ham, eggs, pancakes, juice, 
coffee, and toast and all the friendship and 
conversation you want ï what a deal!  Since 
the beginning of the year through April 30, 
2018, these breakfasts have served 464   
people.  In addition to being sponsored by 
Saint Paul Episcopal Church these       
breakfasts are sponsored by the Columbia 
Christian Fellowship and Impact Christian     
Ministries.  In addition, Salem UCC offers a 
free Saturday morning breakfast on the last 
Saturday of each month and The Columbia 
Presbyterian Church offers a free lunch on 
the third Saturday each month. 

FREE COMMUNITY 
DINNERS 
 
Saint Paul offers a Free   
Community Dinner on the 
third Saturday of the month 
at 5:30 p.m.  As of April 30, 
2018, we have served 240 
meals.  We can always use 
donations of food and / or 
time to help with this       
outreach ministry.  The          
Columbia Presbyterian 
Church offers a free       
community dinner on the 
first Tuesday and last     
Sunday of the month. 



OFFICE HOLIDAYS 
 
The parish office will be closed on 
the following days during the summer 
months:  Monday, May 28 (Memorial 
Day); Wednesday, July 4  
(Independence Day); and Monday, 
September 3 (Labor Day).  In an 
emergency, please call Father Patrick 
at 410-336-0360 (cell).  For non-
emergencies, please leave a message 
on the office voice mail and your call 
will be returned the next business 
day. 

BAPTISMS 
 
The next scheduled time for Baptism is Sunday,          
November 4 ï All Saints  Sunday ï at either the 5:30 
p.m. Saturday service or the 9:00 a.m. Sunday service.  
Please call the parish office (684-8496) to make          
arrangements. 
 
WEDNESDAY MORNING PRAYER AND      
HEALING SERVICE 
 
Our Wednesday Morning Prayer and Healing Service 
will cease for the summer beginning on Wednesday, May 
30 and continuing through Wednesday, August 29.  It 
will resume on Wednesday, September 5 at 9:30 a.m. in 
the Rectorôs Office.   
 
SATURDAY EUCHARIST 
 
We will continue our weekly Saturday evening Eucharist 
during the summer months.  This Eucharist begins at  
5:30 p.m. and is held in the chapel at the Saint John Herr 
Estates Retirement Community at 200 Luther Lane (the 
far east-end of Locust Street).  Please use the Personal 
Care entrance.  This Eucharist is open to all and All are 
Welcome! 

SUMMER VACATIONS 
 
Many of you will go on vacation this       
summer and many will go to places away 
from Lancaster County and Columbia.  
When you do, please remember to keep God 
in your lives by attending church while on 
vacation.  If there is no Episcopal Church 
where you are on vacation, go to one of a 
different denomination and experience their 
prayer and worship.  No matter what church 
you attend, please bring back their bulletin, 
visitor cards, newsletters, etc. so we can 
learn from them.  When you get back, let us 
know what you liked and did not like about 
your vacation worship experience.  Was 
there something we could try here to be    
better at prayer and worship and in our    
welcome of guests? 

MONDAY NIGHT ADULT FORUM 
 
Again, this fall Saint Paul Episcopal Church, Saint 
John Lutheran Church, and Saint John Herr Estate         
Retirement Community, will sponsor the Monday 
Night Adult Forum / Adult Christian Formation     
Program.  It will begin on Monday, October 1, 2018 
and continue through Monday, February 25, 2019.  A 
schedule will be in the August 2018 issue of Good 
News.  The programs begin at 7:00 p.m. and, for the 
most part, are held in the dining room at Saint John 
Herr Estate Retirement Community ï 200 Luther Lane 
ï Personal Care Entrance.  The pastors have already 
begun to plan a great program of topics and speakers.  
Mark the dates now on your calendar and plan to join 
us. 
 


